
Dear CEC Families,

How quickly July flies by and it's the end of term! I've just come from the Year 6
children's Graduation Ceremony. The staff and I are so proud of everything the
children have achieved and the lovely young people they are becoming. We wish
them all the very best as they move on to new chapters of their lives. 

Special thank you to the PTFA who've given their time this week at the very
successful summer fayre , Year 6 show and Year 6 Graduation - all these events create
memories for children and families and the funds raised enable more events for
children and help to make Cranbrook Campus so special - thank you! 
 
As the term closes we say goodbye to Miss Hole, Miss Vyas and Mrs Hall as they move
on to new adventures. Thank you to them for all they have contributed to Cranbrook
Primary Campus. Also good wishes to Mrs Goode who is starting her maternity leave
in September, look forward to hearing the good news of your baby in September.
 
Thank you to parents and carers, it's been a pleasure to begin to get to know you.
I've loved the way you've cheered the school on and celebrated successes with us but
also are constructive and helpful when things don't go right to help us improve the
school. 
 
I'd like to say a huge thank you to the whole team of staff (and Governors) at the
campus who have supported me during the year, often going the extra mile to
achieve something better for the children and each other. You've been #Crantastic
and I will miss you.
 
I am however saving my last thank you to the children themselves. So many
wonderful characters, so much talent, so much potential and you've never failed to
make me smile everyday. You've been a credit to your families. I know when I think of
Cranbrook in the future I will always smile.
 
And so I'll sign off by saying thank you and goodbye myself. My time at Cranbrook
has been short but very sweet . It is a relatively new school and a relatively new
community but I have found it to be friendly, supportive and hugely ambitious for the
children and young people of the town. Miss Gandhi taking over the leadership reins
is hugely talented and has done so much work already in the background to really
enable the school to continue to thrive. I believe there is a very exciting future
ahead.
 
Have a lovely summer holiday - very best wishes
 
Hazel Fox                                                                                                           
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THE WEEKLY UPDATE 



Last day of the Summer Term 
Friday 21st July

Primary finish at 12pm
Nursery & Pre-school finish

3.15pm 
(No after school club on this

day)



All Primary pupils return
Tuesday 5th September from

8.35am



PTA Summer Challenge 
Closing date

Friday 8th September



Primary Meet the Teacher
Tuesday 19th September

3.30pm and 4.30pm



DATES FOR 
THE DIARY

PTA SUMMER CHALLENGE
Primary pupils will have been 
sent home last week with details of the PTA
Summer Reading Challenges. These will be
available on social media over the summer holidays
should you need another copy or can be
downloaded by visiting the website.
https://www.cranbrook.education/pta

NURSERY
We have a lovely week in Carle Class this we have
had a fun filled week exploring spaghetti play and
have been doing lots of dancing and party games to
end the year! 
We have lots of children moving into preschool and
a few sadly leaving us. We wish them all the luck in
the world it’s been a real honour looking after and
watching your children grow. We are sure they will
thrive as they grow! We have been truly
overwhelmed with all the support, thank you gifts
and cards we have received. Thank you and have a
lovely summer!

RECEPTION
We have had a very busy final week in Reception!
The children have enjoyed a visit from the Cats
Protection and have learned all about how to take
care of cats. We have enjoyed lots of extra time
outside using our Trim trail, making muddy
creations and washing the outdoor area resources
ready for the new Reception children to enjoy in
September. We have also been busy sharing lots of
stories and practising our reading ready for Year 1!
The Reception team would like to wish all of our
children and families a 
lovely Summer!

Mrs Goode looks forward 
to visiting the children 
next year with her new 
baby and seeing how much
you have all grown! 

https://www.cranbrook.education/pta


GETTING TO KNOW MS GANDHI
This will be the last segment of this kind I write in
our newsletters before taking on the Head of Primary
and Senior Deputy Head of Campus post next year.
Whilst I’ve tried to share a little about who I am as a
leader and community member, this week I want to
focus our attention on our current Primary
Headteacher, Hazel Fox. 
A steadfast captain, Hazel has skillfully steered our
educational ship in a positive direction, showing
dedication, support, and love for every child in our
community. We asked our pupils what they would
most miss about Hazel and many commented on her
warm smile, celebration assemblies, and her wise
guidance as well as her commitment to getting field
trips back on the agenda. Many mentioned how
sporty she is too admiring her tennis skills! 

As Hazel embarks on the next chapter of her journey,
we draw inspiration from the trailblazer, Amelia
Earhart, who said, "Adventure is worthwhile in
itself." Mrs. Fox, a lover of nature and a true
inspiration, has often shared stories of her
adventures walking the South West Coastal Path and
we look forward to hearing updates and seeing
pictures of the explorations she goes on. She has
also assured us that she will be visiting the campus
to hear our readers in the not so distant future which
I know many of our children will be excited to hear.
I am so looking forward to taking on the role of Head
of Primary at CEC from September and I am
determined to continue building on the successful
foundations Hazel has so expertly established. With
her guidance and inspiration as my compass, I hope
to carry forward her legacy - ensuring that Cranbrook
Education Campus remains a school rooted in its
community where aspirational learning and
opportunities transform the lives of our pupils. 

I wish everyone a wonderful summer filled with joy
and cherished moments. We look forward to
welcoming our Primary children back to school on
Tuesday 5th September 2023 for another #Crantastic
year. 

Week ending 14.07.23
Sharratt - Jake S

Dahl - Hallie R
Murphy - Elsie F

Pullman - Mia-Rose S & Sophie G
Lewis - Isaac W

Rowling - Abel W
Rundell - Talia O

Rauf - Ben W
Blackman - Ted C

Evans - Mia B
Wilson - Orgesa K

Class of the Week : 3 PULLMAN &
2 MURPHY 100%




SPARX OF THE
WEEK

Week ending 21.07.23
Sharratt - Jackson W

Dahl - Daisy L
Murphy - Ava A W

Pullman - Nohelia V-Z
Lewis - Zachary P

Rowling - Natalia D
Rundell - Phoebe T

Rauf - Savanna L
Blackman - Abas E

Evans - Kara N
Wilson - Mandjou B
Class of the Week : 
5 BLACKMAN 93%




SPARX OF THE
WEEK



YEAR ONE
What a fantastic final week in Year 1! The children have been extremely busy
reflecting on all their hard work this year and what they enjoyed the most. They have
created beautiful posters/books to share these memories. In Maths, the children
have revisited subtraction and searched for the most efficient strategy to use. In
Science, the children completed a quiz on all the topics they have covered in the
year! Finally, the Year 1 team just want to say a huge thank you for all the support
the children have received at home, the home learning over the year has been
incredible and the children have loved sharing it with their class. 

YEAR TWO 
We have had a fantastic final week in Year 2 this week! We have completed our DT
projects, finished off our Geography essays and written a chronological report for
English. 
We would like to say a big thank you to all of the Year 2 children for their amazing
work this year! We are SO proud of you all!
Have a brilliant summer and good luck in Year 3!

YEAR THREE
We had had a lovely final week in Year 3, finishing Design Technology projects,
working hard in our final write for English and finishing Computing for this half term,
looking at how to make a branching database. The children have really applied all of
the skills learnt across Year 3 and have blown us away with their efforts and attitude
this week. Many children have been getting excited for their new teachers and
classes whilst some have been feeling a little nervous about their next steps. We
hope that the transition document shared with parents and carers earlier this week
helps to support all children ahead of September. As a team we would love to thank 
our lovely Mrs Hall and Miss Hole for their work with us this year and the memories
we have made. You are both very special ladies and we wish you all of the best in the
future. We hope that all children have a wonderful summer break and enjoy making
memories whilst spending quality time with their friends and families.



YEAR SIX
What a week it's been for our amazing Year 6 children. From show time on Tuesday to
their graduation ceremony yesterday. All children have done themselves proud and
are ready to step into their next adventure in Year 7. It was wonderful to see so many
parents and carers supporting their children and celebrating their accomplishments.
We would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for your ongoing support and
wish you a brilliant summer holidays. Also a special mention to our dedicated team
of support staff in Year 6, Miss Dover and Miss Thomas, who have put in so much to
make this year a success.

YEAR FOUR
A brilliant final week in Year 4! In DT we made sandwiches in the food technology
room in Secondary. We learnt all about how to stay safe and hygienic in the kitchen
and made some incredible and interesting sandwiches! In Maths, we finished off our
unit on coordinates. In Art his week, we looked at graffiti and we made our very
graffiti tags. Well done Year 4 and thank you for all your hard work and effort! What
an amazing year it has been. You have achieved and done so much including your
Multiplication Check, Year 4 sleepover, a trip to Escot, Anglo-Saxon assembly plus so
much more. You should be very very proud of yourselves. Good luck in your new
chapter in Year 5 and enjoy your summer holidays!

YEAR FIVE
We have enjoyed our last week in Year 5. We have finished off our Geography looking
at sustainability and energy linking this to Cranbrook. We have also been completing
mini projects in Maths based upon creating our own Zoos and Lunar Theme Parks. In
English the children were writing their own newspaper reports based on high diving
giraffes.
We just want to say to all the parents, carers, grandparents, other family members
and the children a HUGE THANK YOU and WELL DONE for the year you have had and
the support you have given the Year 5 team. 
We hope you have a great summer and we will pop in to see you in Year 6!!!



Another huge congratulations to our pupils who obtained their House Point Awards in the
past week. 

AWARDS AND REWARDS

SILVER

GOLD PLATINUM

+2 other students

Oliver Saunders
Elsie Moody

Nyla Rattenberry
Reggie Clarke
Phoenix Rowe

Skyler-Blue Gray
Jayden de Sousa Augusto

Bella Brooks



+ 10 other students



+1 other student

BRONZE

Zachary Cooper
Mia Morkevicius 
William Rogers

Amelia Petherick
Harrison Neal
Kia Nimroozi






+4 other students



ATTENDANCE
24 31

    91.03%                      92.93%                    93.04%                  91.81%

HOUSE
POINTS

    126841 Total           129501 Total           127105 Total        110851 Total

1 2 43



COMMUNITY NOTICE
BOARD

 If you attend a community group that you feel may benefit
other parents, please email the details to

reception@cranbrook.education

Cranbrook Church wants to hear what you
think about how we can develop the church

land for the benefit of the community and
church and how as a church we can best

serve Cranbrook.
 

The church land is the square of grass  with
the blue sail, opposite co-op. It has only
very recently been legally transferred to

Cranbrook Church, so now we get to start
dreaming how we best use it.

 
Please complete this short survey:

https://hop8a5h9big.typeform.com/to/dYC
7O5r2

http://cranbrook.education/?subject=Community%20Notice%20Board%20
https://hop8a5h9big.typeform.com/to/dYC7O5r2

